BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – MARCH 2011
Dr Leonard gave birth to a 9lb 13oz baby boy on 26th January – we are delighted to hear both are doing well and send our warmest congratulations.

Two part-time locum doctors, Dr Maria Youngs and Dr Sireesha Vaka, both locally trained, will be covering our doctors maternity leave over the next few months after which it is hoped to appoint one fulltime GP until Dr Leonard and Dr Blundy return.
By the time you read this, the new entrance doors will have been fitted at the Surgery.  This should be an enormous improvement both aesthetically and practically with an automatic opening facility for those who need it.

Pressure on car parking space has improved since some of the staff have been able to park in the Scout hut car park, however in order to maximize capacity, highly visible posts are to be erected to indicate parking spaces.

A replacement phone system is to be installed early in March and although patients may not notice any differences, it will hopefully be more efficient and beneficial for all the Staff.
The Surgery remains anxious to offer information and support to Carers.   Sadly, some are initially reluctant to accept the help they deserve but having once agreed, are delighted with the benefits both emotional and financial that are available to them.   Our receptionist Wilma, is the coordinator and the link between the Surgery and the local Carers Support Team.  They monitor the scheme regularly and are delighted with the work she is doing; however she can only help if you make yourselves known to her - please do contact her.

A very important pilot scheme has started in Ramsey with the objective to improve the quality of life for patients suffering from various forms of dementia, and their Carers.  The knowledge gained from this will be shared and will influence how such patients throughout Huntingdonshire will be treated in future.

Contracts will be signed in March giving Circle a 10 year lease to manage Hinchingbrooke Hospital from 1st June.  Circle has been very successful in running Day Surgery Hospitals in Nottinghamshire and Burton, however Hinchingbrooke will inevitably be a bigger challenge.  The Company is run in the ‘John Lewis Partnership’ style as their model and we must hope they will be as effective in encouraging and incentivising staff as John Lewis are.  If so we can expect a positive future for the Hospital. 
Sue Paul
